
	 The May tournament of the OCC golfers took place 
at Hickam’s Mamala Bay Golf Club under good course and 
weather conditions.  Since this was the “Masters” tourna-
ment where OCC Golfers needed to participate as qualifi-
cation for the OCC Club Championship later this year, the 
turnout was solid and the competition was intense.  A big 
mahalo goes to Phil Sevier, the fearless leader of the OCC 
Golfers, who organized this wonderful event.
	 Loren Pulice prevailed with the lowest net score for 
women, followed by SE Lee and Tiffany Aull.  For the men’s 
lowest net score, Chuck Jones placed first, Uli Frowein sec-
ond and John Conway third. 
	 Chuck Jones also had the lowest men’s gross score 
whereas on the women’s side the prize for the lowest gross 
score went to Marie “Mel” Hicks. 
	 Also honored at the 19th hole were the winners of the 
closest-to-the-pin jackpot which were John Conway and JT 
Tuinei.  JT also won the prestigious prize for the longest 
drive.  
	 During the first half of the year, the OCC Golfers were 
joined by several new players and wish to thank Loren 
Pulice, Tiffany Aull, Marie ‘Mel’ Hicks, Chuck Jones, Mike 
Stayton and Max de Wolff for participating and joining the 
camaraderie.   
	 Check the bulletin boards and weekly OCC e-mails for 
details on the next venues of the OCC Golfers after the sum-
mer break, starting on September 15 with the Klipper Golf 
Course on beautiful Kaneohe Bay, followed by the tradi-
tional Aikane Cup on October 1 when the OCC Golfers will 
battle it out against The Pacific Club in exciting Ryder Cup 
format.

By Uli Frowein

Enjoying the OCC Golfers outing were Uli Frowein, Stan Brown, Robby Estes, SE Lee, JT Tuinei, Charles Everest, Marie Hicks, Jon Conway, 
Tiffany Aull, Chuck Jones, Loren Pulice, Phil Sevier. 

OCC Golfers play Masters Tournament at Mamala Bay Golf Club
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